
Minute No. 268 

 Minutes of Cyngor Cymuned Aberchwiler – Aberwheeler Community Council on Tuesday, 28th 

February, 2017 at 7.00pm. 

Apologies: Community Councillors I. Parry, Mrs. G. Jones. 

PRESENT: Community Councillors D G. Edwards (Chairman), J.A. Jones, M. Roberts, A. Roberts, 

Phil. Gallagher, County Councillor M. Parry, The Clerk Helen Williams. 

07/17 Declaration of Interest. None 

08/17 Minutes of previous meeting accepted as correct. 

09/17 Matters Arising:   The Clerk to make further investigations re Red Telephone Kiosk.  The Clerk 

will write to BHF regarding donation of a Defibrillator. 

10/17 Correspondence:  Rebecca Williams of DCC – Re lease of DCC land adjacent to Aberwheeler 

Playing Field. Community Councillor A. Roberts would prefer us to purchase this parcel of land.   The 

Clerk was asked to request Rebecca Williams to attend next Community Council Meeting and what 

the price that DCC would require for us to purchase this land outright. 

11/17 Playing field Inspection report was discussed and repairs will be carried out ASAP. 

12/17 County Councillors Report:    Work should start on the footpath on the week of 13/03/2017. 

A meeting took place with Marc Musgrave re moving the post for the 30mph.  Community Councillor 

M. Roberts was nominated to act as Ambassador for Aberwheeler Community Council on the AONB 

Committee. Details of the cost of External Audit to be forwarded to the County Councillor M. Parry 

to forward to The Chief Executive of DCC. 

13/17 AOB:  Community Councillor M. Roberts has received a complaint from Mr. Davies No.9 

Porth y Waen regarding dogs barking at Tyn y Celyn.   Community Councillor A. Roberts requested a 

report on “Candy Mill” bridge and ask for a Sweeper and a Bobcat to clean Candy lane.  Community 

Councillor D. Edwards has received complaints regarding the “Porta cabin” in the garden of Chapel 

House.  County Councillor M. Parry had already contact the DCC Planning Department and was 

informed if the “Porta cabin” is used for household storage this is legal, however if it is used as a 

business then the enforcement office will inspect.  Community Councillor J. Jones informed the 

meeting that it was going to be used as storage and that Mr. John Fowlie was going to put wood 

cladding on the building. 

 

Meeting Closed at 8.30pm 

Next Meeting Tuesday 28th March, 2017. 

 

Signed…………………………………………………………………………….Dated………………………………………………….. 

 


